Distributed to TRB Committee Chair, 1/6/06
Transportation Information Needs Assessment
In Section 5601 of the Surface Transportation Reauthorization Act, SAFETEA-LU, Congress mandated that the US DOT contract with the National Academies, ultimately with TRB, to conduct a Transportation Information Needs Assessment Study. SAFETEA-LU places important demands on transportation information, but the funding to support the collection of transportation data has been diminished.  We expect that the results of this TRB study will have significant impacts on both policies and funding for the collection of transportation data in the future. 
While this study will be conducted by the Studies and Information Services Division of TRB, much experience and knowledge resides in the Technical Activities Division, the home of our standing committees. To benefit from that knowledge, each TRB committee is being asked to devote some time at its meeting in January to the issue of future transportation information needs. Committees are requested to set aside at least 15 minutes during your committee meeting to discuss these questions:
1. What are the key unmet transportation information needs for you and/or those you work with or support?  “Unmet Needs” are defined as (1) not currently available or accessible or (2) not of the quality needed to support design, operation, priority, policy or planning decisions.

2. What are the likely sources of this information? Include both public sector and private sector sources.  Note that we consider data to be raw measures, whereas information is data that is processed to make it useful in planning and decision making.

Your committee discussion will provide you and your members an opportunity to think about information needs both individually and synergistically.  Then we will use a web-based survey to gather those thoughts to provide to the TRB study committee. The survey web address will be sent to you immediately after the January meeting. The information we gather will be organized, synthesized, and then provided back to committee chairs for their review and modification.  Then, when it represents the knowledge base of the Technical Activities Division committees, it will be delivered to the policy study committee.  Using this systematic method, the policy committee will receive an interesting and comprehensive view of information needs from the perspective of a broad group of transportation professionals. Our committees will be able to use this needs statement as a foundation for further internal work.  The results will also be posted on the TRB web site. 
Thank you for participating in this TRB-wide collaborative effort.  The goal of this exercise is to identify data necessary to improve the quality of transportation analysis and decision making 

